Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
Re: Complaints – HMO development
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

We require any complaints which were formally made in regards to the development of the HMO at number 6 St Dunstan prior to July 1st 2021. We require the complaints made by the previous owners at number 8 St Dunstan.
Answer:
The planning history of the property is available by visiting the link below:

Planning Site Reference: JMW3748
Site History: Planning Application details
The planning applications describes the property as a dwelling house, but there are permitted development rights to change the use of the property from dwelling house (Class C3) to House in Multiple Occupation (HMO) for up to 6 non related individuals sharing the house. Therefore, the property does not need planning permission to change the use from dwelling house to HMO.

There are records of 2 reports of alleged planning contraventions received before 1 July 2021 relating to 6 St Dunstan Road.

20210272C received on 18/05/2021; building works not in accordance with planning permission; no breach found.

20210280C received on 20/05/2021; Construction of dormer to rear; No planning breach was found as the dormer at rear benefitted from permitted development rights.
Personal information of the complainants is exempt from release as the Council considers that to be an absolute exemption under Section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under Section 17 of the Act. 

The Council judges that disclosure of this information to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
